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NOVEMBER 2021 

Official Newsletter of Chester United Methodist Church—www.chesterumc.org 

Chester United Methodist Church *  12132 Percival Street  *  Chester VA 23831  *  804-748-6006  *  www.chesterumc.org 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
 

Contemporary Worship 
Davis Fellowship Hall 

8:30 AM 
 

Southern Gospel Worship 
Sanctuary 
9:55 AM 

 
Online Worship 

Facebook & YouTube 
10:00 AM 

 
Traditional Worship 

Sanctuary 
11:00 AM 

 
Worship By Phone 

804-768-9594 
Anytime 
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COMMUNITY CHRISTMAS SHOEBOX 
PROJECT 
Again this year, CUMC will serve 
the local Greenleigh Mobile Home 
Community by providing Christmas 
gift boxes to approximately 180 
children in need. The age groups are 
boys and girls ages 2-3, 4-6, 7-9, and 
10-12. Age-appropriate small toys 
can be put in each box. Examples are 
dolls, balls, stuffed animals, puzzles, 
yoyos, bubbles, cars, etc. Also hair 
accessories, brush, comb, toothbrush, ChapStick, toiletries, school supplies, socks, 
and jewelry may be added. DO NOT INCLUDE CANDY, GUM, OR TOY 
WEAPONS. 
 
HOW TO DO IT: 
1. GET a shoebox to pack. Wrap top and bottom separately with gift wrap. 
2. After preparing your gift box, return it to church LABELED GIRL OR BOY AND 
AGE GROUP, either 2-3, 4-6, 7-9, or 10-12. Large rubber bands will be available to 
secure the lid. Please do not seal box. 
 
Deadline for boxes is Sunday, November 14.   
POC: Linda D'Agostino, lindabella@comcast.net 

TURKEY POT PIE 
DINNER 
Saturday, November 6, 6:00 PM—All 
Members of the Chester Community are 
invited to feast on Turkey Pot Pie and all the 
trimmings plus musical entertainment from 
Chester guitarist and singer Susan DePhillip. 

Proceeds will help support the mission projects of the United Methodist Women, 
including, but not limited to CUMC Food Pantry, Back Pack Ministries, Christmas 
Mother, Samaritan Fund, Youth Mission Trip. Tickets are required, $12 per person, 
checks made payable to Chester UMW. Call the Church Office, 748-6006 or Susan 
Petrey, 938-5396.  

STEWARDSHIP SUNDAY 
Join us at noon on Sunday, November 21, for a potluck meal as we fellowship 
around the table and celebrate God’s goodness and abundance.  During worship, we 
will place our pledge cards on the Altar as we commit to faithful stewardship 
through our time, talents, gifts, service, and witness.  Watch the bulletin for more 
details. 

mailto:lindabella@comcast.net
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MUSIC NOTES 
 
Friends!  I am simply blown away!  Our Media Upgrade Campaign was an overwhelming success!  I am so grateful for 
your faithful response as God nudged so many of you to contribute.  Our goal was $93,000.  A portion of that ($46,000)
was covered by memorial donations, so we were well on our way right from the get go.  In less than a month, your 
donations have helped us raise a total of $103,273.79 (as of October 26, 2021).  God is good!  There are some additional 
expenses beyond our goal amount, so this is wonderful. We’ll be able to cover those extra expenses and possibly even 
add on a few bonus items that were on the wish list.  I can’t say thank you enough for your prayerful and generous 
support.  These upgrades are vital to providing meaningful worship both in house and online.  God has great things in 
store for CUMC! 
 
I will be performing alongside Georgia Rogers Farmer in a musical comedy called “Souvenir” based 
on the life of Florence Foster Jenkins.  Florence was a high-society eccentric who suffered under the 
delusion that she was a great coloratura soprano, but was in fact incapable of singing two consecutive 
notes in tune!  Performances are at the Cultural Arts Center at Glen Allen November 5-21 with shows 
at 8 PM on Thursday, Friday, and Saturday, and matiness on Sunday at 3 PM.  Visit https://
artsglenallen.webflow.io/performances-and-special-events/htc to purchase tickets or call 804-501-5859. 
 
“Sing”-cerely,   Joshua Wortham 

THE GREAT DIVIDE 
by Pastor Nathan Decker 
 

“If Facebook was a country, it would have the largest population  
of any nation on Earth.” 

-Social Media Revolution 2022 
 
In an era already filled with division and polemical politics, I hate to say it but there is something 
big dividing us right now.  It isn’t what we believe, how we vote, or where we stand but how we 
are doing faith.  We are in the Digital Divide.  Half of us are non-digital natives (those 35ish and 
older).  The larger group (those younger than 35) have never known a world without computers, the internet, and social 
media.  Just as none of us can imagine a world without automobiles, the youngest and largest part of our population can’t 
imagine a Church (or a world) without seeing it online.   
 
This isn’t new.  It didn’t happen because of the Pandemic.  And yes, it requires a dramatic change in our way of 
understanding connection, small groups, fellowship, discipleship, and worship.  Over 50% of people on earth now are on 
Social Media.  Video is the primary way to communicate, advertise, and market.   The way we used to preach, outreach, 
invite, share, and friend has all changed. 
 
I’m so glad we’re back in person for our worship, small groups, and events - don’t get me wrong.  But we can’t deny the 
dramatic lessons God has taught us through this crisis.  People want to connect to God through an online faith.  There 
will always be a worship service directed to an online-only audience, and yes this is not the same as a live-streamed 
service.   
 
People want to connect with one another through social media.  Over 90% of people are influenced by online reviews 
and conversations about where they invest their time and talents and how they develop spiritually.  Instagram has 
“influencers” whose sole job is the impact decisions people make; their average income is above $76k.  Our world has 
changed.  Three people are hired every minute on LinkedIn. Snapchat, Whatsapp, TikTok, WeChat: the list of apps for 
grouping chats, conversations, conversions, and contemplations just keeps growing.  People spend an average of 2 ½ 
hours a day on social media.  It’s where we go to be entertained, educated, and inspired. 
 
Yes, there is a great divide.  And Church, God is calling us to pay attention.  There is a whole digital generation out there 
looking for meaning and purpose through faith.  The question is will we be the church who plugs in and engages, or will 
we be content that we finally have gotten back to what works for us? 

 
“The master said to the servant, ‘Go to the highways and back alleys and urge people  

to come in so that my house will be filled.” 
Luke 14:23 CEB 

https://artsglenallen.webflow.io/performances-and-special-events/htc
https://artsglenallen.webflow.io/performances-and-special-events/htc
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PRESCHOOL NEWS 
The preschool was able to do a mini field trip to the pumpkin patch in 
October.  The children got to feed the goats and a Llama then they were able 
to run around and play with their friends on the playground.  Some ventured 
into the pumpkin patch to pick out a pumpkin and got to see a pumpkin vine, 
which was pretty cool.   
 
In October, the children had many chapel lessons with Mrs. Barnes, Pastor Nathan, and Pastor Chad.  We had so much 
fun when music was added to the chapel lesson.  The children are having so much fun with their music class with Mrs. 
Kat and teachers are hearing the children singing the songs on their own.  Mr. Vince comes once a week to teach our 
children some basic Spanish and they are picking it up pretty well. 
     
November will bring more Music classes, more Spanish classes, Library, and Chapel lessons.  We will also be able to 
have a Thanksgiving program and luncheon, which everyone is so excited about.   
 
It is hard to believe 2021 is almost over and we are praying for 2022 to be even better. 

CCHASM THANKSGIVING MEAL GIFT PACKAGES 
CCHASM Needs the Help of Our Children and Families for Thanksgiving 

 

Chesterfield Colonial Heights Association for Social Ministry Thanksgiving Meal Packages are distributed 
every year to the needy in our area who have preregistered with CCHASM.  A $15 gift card for perishable 
items (butter, fresh vegetables, turkey) is included in every package. (CCHASM purchases these at a 
discount.)  Please consider donating money for the gift cards because they are always needed. (Checks payable 
to CUMC; Memo:  Thanksgiving Gift Card.)    Monetary donations and meal packages are due by Monday, 
November 15.  
 

A COMPLETE MEAL GIFT PACKAGE INCLUDES 
1 – 40 OZ. CAN of YAMS or SWEET POTATOES 
1 – 13 OZ. BOX of MASHED POTATOES 
1 – 14 OZ. CAN of CRANBERRY SAUCE 
2 – 15 OZ. CANS of CORN                                               
2 – 15 OZ. CANS of GREEN VEGETABLES             
2 – BOXES of “Stove Top” ® Stuffing Mix 
2 – CANS or PACKAGES of GRAVY (no glass jars) 
1 – BOX of HOT CHOCOLATE MIX 
1 – BOX of TEA BAGS 
1 – Larger BOX or BAG of COOKIES 
 

PLEASE TAKE NOTE 
 CCHASM cannot give out expired food. 
 All items must be in their original, unopened, saleable package. 
 If possible, place in doubled paper bags with handles or canvas grocery bags.  
 
*    Make checks payable to CUMC; Memo: CCHASM Thanksgiving.  

CHANGES TO THE CHIMES 
Beginning in December, we will move to publishing the Chimes Newsletter every other month.  That means articles for 
BOTH December AND January will need to be submitted by November 17 (always the third Wednesday).  Please plan 
ahead if you have ministries and events that you plan to promote. Submit articles to communication@chesterumc.org.   
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STEPHEN MINISTRY MOMENT— 
We Are Here For You 
 
There is nothing easy about grief. It can take so many forms—loss of a 
spouse, a friend, a child, loss of a job, a divorce. So many situations can 
cause grief in our lives that can send us reeling and feeling alone. As 
Stephen Ministers, we want to be there for our Congregation in these 
times of loss. Ashley* puts it well. “When I was with my Stephen 
Minister, I saw the love of God in her eyes while we talked and prayed, 
and it would fill me with such comfort and peace.” Grief doesn’t come in 
one size fits all. Molly* explains, “After the death of my mom I needed 
someone who would listen, who wouldn’t be afraid to say her name or 
bring up her memory. I don’t know how I would have gotten through it 
without her.” And then there is Celeste*, who tells us that “My Stephen 
Minister loves me, listens to me, prays for me, supports me, and offers 
me a safe, confidential relationship.” Grief can come suddenly and unexpectedly or come after months of watching a 
loved one pass from this life to the next. Chester United Methodist Church has a well trained group of Stephen 
Ministers. If you need someone to talk to, whether you are grieving or just dealing with the problems of everyday life, 
please call the Church Office at 804-748-6006. We are here for you.  
 
*Care Receivers quoted are those who spoke at the Stephen Ministry office in St. Louis, Missouri. 
 

Prayer for those who Mourn 
For all those who woke this morning 

to the loneliness of bereavement, 
the empty bed or chair, 

an unaccustomed quietness, 
a life now incomplete. 

May they know your presence 
in the stillness of the day, 

and through the love of friends 
who offer their condolence. 
And in the darker moments 

may they reach out to hold your hand 
and feel the warmth of the One 

who has already passed from death to life 
to welcome others into God’s Kingdom. 

                     Anonymous 

RICHMOND SLAVE TRAIL WALK/RIDE 
8:30 AM on Thursday, November 11.  The members of the Who Will Be a Witness? small groups invite you to join 
them on Richmond Slave Trail’s Walk/Ride. This three-hour excursion will allow the participants to experience the 
history of slave trade in Richmond Virginia from 1775 to 1865. This path was recreated by the City of Richmond in 
2011. We will meet in the church parking lot. The church van can accommodate eight passengers. Additional 
participants can carpool. The walk/ride commences at the Manchester Docks (1200 Brander Street, Richmond, VA 
23224). 
  
This historic location is where the enslaved Africans were unloaded for auction in Richmond or were sent to other 
locations throughout the state. Walkers will travel along a wooded trail, while riders will take a parallel road. Hikers will 
then climb an embankment and then descend a paved path along the flood wall. Both groups will proceed across the 
Manchester Bridge. We will reassemble at the monument to Henry Box Brown. At this point, everyone will ride to the 
remaining stops that are in the city’s street portion of the trail. 
  
If you wish to participate in the walk/ride, contact Bobby Henderson (rhen6020@gmail.com) or Terri Dombrowski 
(profet2d@aol.com).   
 
Please consider joining our Who Will Be a Witness? small groups online on Wednesdays at 12:00 PM or in person on 
Sundays at 6:30 PM.  For more details, or to sign up, contact Bobby Henderson (rhen6020@gmail.com) or Terri 
Dombrowski (profet2d@aol.com).  You may also sign up in the pew pad on Sunday mornings. 

mailto:rhen6020@gmail.com
mailto:profet2d@aol.com
mailto:rhen6020@gmail.com
mailto:profet2d@aol.com
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CARDS FOR VETERANS 
It's that time of year again to let our veterans at McGuire Hospital know that we appreciate them.  If you would like to 
write thank you cards (store bought or homemade) for Veterans Day, we will deliver them.  Remember that our youth 
and children at CUMC enjoy making cards, too. 
 
Due date is Sunday, November 7.  Place your cards in the labeled box in the Sharing Bin outside the atrium doors 
starting October 17th.  Many thanks. POC Barbara MacIntyre, 748-0775. 
 
If you have a surplus of 2022 calendars, the Veterans can use them.  Please put them in the Sharing Bin, too. 
 
Here are suggestions you might say in the cards to let a vet know that you're praying for him/her, that you remember and 
appreciate their sacrifices and service to our country, and Get Well Soon. 

• Include a Bible verse that you find comforting. 
• I am celebrating you on Veterans Day for your courage, sacrifice, and commitment to our country.  You are 

an inspiration to so many.  OR  You are an inspiration to me. 
• Thank you for serving our country. 
• Please accept this special "Thank you" for your willingness to serve our country--and what it cost you. 
• Thank you for protecting the freedoms I enjoy! 
• Please remember that I support you and am holding you in my heart and prayers. 
• May God bless and keep you safe. 
 
The above are just ideas to get you going.  Please DO NOT seal the envelopes and sign only your first name.    
Due by November 7. Thanks! 

BLOOD DRIVE—Book Your 
Appointment Today! 
Wednesday, November 17, 2021 
11:00 AM—4:00 PM 
Davis Fellowship Hall 
 
The need is great!  Book your appointment today at www.redcrossblood.org. 
 
Donations from our last drive have been sent to save lives at Sentara Virginia Beach General and Riverside Hospital. 
 
At our drive on August 11, we registered 32 donors, 2 of which were first time donors, and we collected 29 units! 

YOUNG ADULT FELLOWSHIP 
 
Wednesday, November 10 
6:00 PM 
Dave and Busters  
(4001 Brownstone Boulevard, Suite 101, Glen Allen, VA 23060)  
 
 
Bring your friends (ages 19-30) and join us for some good food, fun, 
and fellowship!  RSVP to Terry (cumcsecretary@chesterumc.org). 

http://www.redcrossblood.org
mailto:cumcsecretary@chesterumc.org
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FRESH START SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASS 
The Fresh Start Class meets every Sunday morning at 9:45 in room 205 (across the hall from the church library).  
• Beginning Sunday, October 24— Join us as we study “If God is Love, Don’t be a Jerk” by John Pavlovitz. Thou 

Shalt Not be Horrible--Imagine if people of faith aspired to this mantra and daily challenged ourselves to live a faith 
that simply made us better humans. This book explores how we can embody a kinder spirituality where we humbly 
examine our beliefs to understand how they might compel us to act in less-than-loving ways toward others. 

Visitors and new members are always welcome. Call Susan Petrey, 938-5396, for more information. 

SMALL GROUPS AND SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASSES 
We offer a wide variety of study groups for every age and every phase of your spiritual journey.  Here is a list of our 
current offerings.  Prayerfully discern which class you want to join as you grow in your walk with Christ.  Or, perhaps 
you’re feeling led to start a new class!  Contact the Church Office, or one of the leaders listed below, for more 
information. 

SUNDAY 
Middle and High School Youth Sunday School 
 9:45 AM, Annex 
 POC:  Dale (fungoboy77@gmail.com) and Karen Clark (klsclark51@gmail.com) 
 
Fresh Start Sunday School Class 
 9:45 AM, Room 205 
 If God is Love, Don’t Be a Jerk by John Pavlovitz 
 POC:  Susan Petrey (susanmpetrey@gmail.com) 
 
Journey Sunday School Class 
 9:45 AM, Annex and Google Meet (hybrid class) 
 POC: Eric Hougland (ehougland88@gmail.com) 
 
Seekers Sunday School Class 
 9:45 AM, Room 226 
 The Message of the Holy Spirit by K Warrington 
 POC:  Barbara MacIntyre (telluwhatbarbara@aim.com) 
 
Senior Singles Sunday School Class 
 9:45 AM, Parlor 
 Think Like Jesus by Randy Frazee 
 POC:  Cynthia Corley (cacorley@ctsi.net) 
 
Joy Unspeakable Small Group 
 6:30 PM, Room 226 
 POC:  Chad Beck (chadbeck@chesterumc.org) 
 Book:  Who Will Be a Witness: Igniting Activism for God’s Justice, Love, and Deliverance 
 
WEDNESDAY 
Joy Unspeakable Small Group 
 12:00 PM, Google Meet (online) 
 POC:  Chad Beck (chadbeck@chesterumc.org) 
 Book:  Who Will Be a Witness: Igniting Activism for God’s Justice, Love, and Deliverance 
 
THURSDAY 
Morning Men’s Group 
 7:30 AM, First Watch Restaurant (9949 Iron Bridge Road, Chesterfield, VA 23832) 
 POC:  Vann Stanfield (vannstan34@gmail.com) 

mailto:fungoboy77@gmail.com
mailto:klsclark51@gmail.com
mailto:susanmpetrey@gmail.com
mailto:ehougland88@gmail.com
mailto:telluwhatbarbara@aim.com
mailto:cacorley@ctsi.net
mailto:chadbeck@chesterumc.org
mailto:chadbeck@chesterumc.org
mailto:vannstan34@gmail.com
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STEWARDSHIP MINUTE 
by Bryon and Josefa Wall 
 
Give thanks, with a grateful heart!  These opening words of the song written by Henry 
Smith invite us into a season of reflection and thanksgiving.  With gratitude, we recall 
the many blessings we have shared through Chester UMC this year and we praise God! 
Over the next few weeks, we invite you to consider your commitment to Chester UMC 
being a community of Christ that is Rooted in God, Growing in Christ and Bearing 
Fruit in the Spirit.  Our ministries need your prayers, presence, gifts, service, and 
witness.  What do you have to offer in each of these areas?  What will you pledge to 
help our neighbors, encourage our youth, nurture Christian formation, and support our 
local and global missions?  Our financial gifts are important to the financial health of 
the church and our local ministries.   
 
At Chester UMC, we are grateful for opportunities to connect with God and foster 
experiences that lead to making disciples for Christ who transform the world.  We ask and encourage each of you to 
prayerfully consider the amount of your pledge and consider a generous pledge.  We will celebrate our gratitude for 
God’s generosity to us individually and as a congregation when we collect your pledges on Sunday, November 21, 2021.  
You may place your pledge card in the offering plate on that Sunday or submit it to the Church Office. 
 
If you wish to talk with someone about sharing your gifts or your stewardship story, please email Pastor Nathan 
(nathandecker@chesterumc.org) or Pastor Chad (chadbeck@chesterumc.org). 
 
Give thanks, with a grateful heart! 

UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 
The United Methodist Women (UMW) is to “be a community of women whose purpose 
is to know God and to experience freedom as whole persons through Jesus Christ, to 
develop a creative, supportive fellowship, and to expand concepts of mission through 
participation in the global ministries of the church.”  

• The Jean Craig Fellowship will meet on Monday, November 1, 7:00  PM in Room 205. We will pack 
Thanksgiving Dinners for CCHASM. We welcome any women who are looking for an evening circle. Call Susan 
Petrey for details. 

• The Ada Mae Bookman Fellowship will meet on Thursday, November 11, 10 AM, Room 226. Call Martha Miles, 
748-5476, for more information. 

 
Mark Your Calendars: 

• Saturday, November 6, 9 a.m.—Turkey Pot Pie Preparation—many hands make light work! 
• Sunday, December 12—Christmas Cantata and UMW Christmas Cookie Sale—deliver your homemade 

cookies on Saturday Morning, December 11, 9-12:00. 
 
Call Susan Petrey, 938-5396, to learn more about UMW, our two participating fellowships, and how you can become 
involved. 

FRIENDSHIP MINISTRY—Drivers Needed 
CUMC Friendship Ministry needs our help transporting some of the Friends to and from church on Sunday mornings 
starting in December.  Before COVID, the County provided the transportation for our developmentally challenged 
adults to attend the Bridge Service (9:55-10:40 AM) and then Sunday school (10:45-11:45 AM) for a Bible lesson, 
crafts, snacks, music, drama, and more. This valuable ministry allows our Friends to experience the joy of being a part 
of the body of Christ as they grow in their relationship with Jesus Christ. In turn, we are blessed by their presence with 
us.  Please register in the pew pad or contact the Church Office if you are interested in providing Sunday transportation 
to and/or from church.  
 
Perhaps God is tugging at your heart to serve alongside our Friends during worship and/or Sunday School. Let the 
Church Office know if you are interested being a friend to our Friends! 

mailto:nathandecker@chesterumc.org
mailto:chadbeck@chesterumc.org
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ARE YOU READY FOR 
SOMETHING NEW? 
Warning: it may be considered “tacky” by some!  
 
Join the CUMC Better Together Elf Crew for the Saturday, December 11, 
Sports Backers family 6K Tacky Light Walk/Run. Registration at https://
runsignup.com/Race/Register/RaceGroup-961423?raceId=49905 
 
Cost : $32/adult and $14/ ages 4-12. (Prices go up soon.) 
POC:  Natalie Galarza (familygalarza05@gmail.com).   
Let me know you’re joining the fun! 

KROGER COMMUNITY REWARDS 
Kroger recently awarded CUMC a quarterly check for $680.79.  Thank you to the 104 households in our church who 
shopped at Kroger between June 1 and August 31, 2021!  The Kroger Community Rewards Program makes fundraising 
easy…all you have to do is shop at Kroger and swipe your Plus Card!  Program participants may only participate in the 
program at one Kroger location. Enroll, verify that your enrollment is still active, or update where you shop by 
visiting  www.krogercommunityrewards.com.  The organization number for CUMC is NQ698.  Feel free to contact the 
Church Office if you need assistance. 

SHOP AMAZON SMILE  
Start your shopping at smile.amazon.com and a portion of 
your purchase price will be donated to the church at no 
additional cost to you! 

 
December 12 & 14—Christmas Musical 
featuring the Chancel Choir 
 
January 30—Allison Speer leads in all three 
worship services 

SHARING TREE 
We’ll be offering our Sharing Tree ministry again this 
Christmas as we provide gifts for developmentally 
challenged adults in our community.  Watch the bulletin 
for more information. 

https://runsignup.com/Race/Register/RaceGroup-961423?raceId=49905
https://runsignup.com/Race/Register/RaceGroup-961423?raceId=49905
mailto:familygalarza05@gmail.com
http://www.krogercommunityrewards.com/
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DAILY NEWS 
Do you receive our daily news via email?  Subscribe today! 
 
Click here:  http://eepurl.com/blV9Tv 

THANK YOU NOTES 
Dear CUMC,  
We want to thank you for the help and love you provided us for Doris Boykin’s service.  Doris valued her Sunday 
services, the friendships, and groups she was involved with.  We are adjusting to life without her, but we feel the void.  
Thank you again. 
~The Boykin Family 
 
To the Bereavement Committee, 
My family and I want to thank you for the reception after Earl’s service.  I really appreciate everything all of you did for 
us.  God bless all of you. 
~Betty Tatum and family 

CUMC STAFF 
Pastor .......................................................................................... Rev. Nathan A. Decker: nathandecker@chesterumc.org 
Associate Pastor ....................................................................................... Rev. Chad T. Beck: chadbeck@chesterumc.org 
Director of Music/Office Assistant ................................................................... Joshua Wortham: music@chesterumc.org 
Financial Specialist .................................................................................................. Julie Jones: finance@chesterumc.org 
Preschool Director ................................................................................................ Jen Barnes: preschool@chesterumc.org 
Office Manager .................................................................................. Terry Wisegarver: cumcsecretary@chesterumc.org 
 

MEMORIALS 
 
In Memory of Kate Ewalt 
Karen Cole 
Hunter Beazley, Jr. 
 
In Memory of Earl Tatum 
Skip and Pam Buyalos 
Hunter Beazley, Jr. 
Martha Miles 

http://eepurl.com/blV9Tv
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November 1 
Margaret Burke 
Andrew Costner 
Darlene Fox 
Kimberly Herndon 
Ashley Lewis 
Marcia Logsdon 
Monica Swofford 
 
November 2 
Sharon Boroch 
Caroline Gilliatt 
Andrew Gilliatt 
Pamela Howe 
Mary Perry 
Don Schmidt 
James Woolard 
 
November 3 
Harold Crowder 
Benjamin Fabian 
Angela Jenkins 
Anroux Mey 
Martha Newsome 
Alexa Nixon 
Sarah Bain 
Lynda Richardson 
Maureek Vilak 
 
November 4 
Edward Hopkins 
William Jackson 
Jimmy Willingham 
 
November 5 
Kristina Daugherty 
Carly Johnson 
Gordon Morris 
David Yandle 
 
November 6 
Jeffrey Blankenbecler 
Ruth Crampton 
Elisabeth Dickson 
Mark Hatchett 
Clint Kiebler 
William Mick 
Susie Sizemore 
Jennifer Williams 
 
November 7 
Nicholas Johnson 
Daniel Lewis 
Richard Marshall 
Kyle Kirwan 
 
 
 
 

November 8 
Elissa Brummette 
Margaret Ferguson 
Nicole Fox 
Shirley Houston 
Michael Larew 
Gena Lashley 
Rohith Thomas 
 
November 9 
Amanda Hoffman 
Chelsea Mariani 
Stacy Morrison 
Sara Stanfield 
 
November 10 
George Eapen 
Ella Radford 
Mark Sizemore 
John Vasa 
 
November 11 
Kim Betz 
Brian Canipe 
Gregory Patterson 
Charlotte Walls 
 
November 12 
Cathy Chase 
Jessica Jacka 
Michael Sizemore 
 
November 13 
Blake Boyd 
Skip Buyalos 
Jessica Griffin 
Dana Thomas 
Julie Watson 
 
November 14 
John Daugherty 
Susan Frank 
Kaitlyn Jones 
Molly O’Gorman 
Andrew Pike 
 
November 15 
Andrew Carraway 
Henry Cobb 
Dean Hutchins 
Chase Potvin 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

November 16 
Braydon Bishop 
Emmerson Bishop 
John Ferguson 
Donald Higgins 
Noah Johnson 
Carolyn Landis 
Christine Mick 
Brenda Moody 
 
November 17 
Taylor Allen 
Kenneth Banty 
Jennifer Fournelle 
Leslie Patton 
Lincoln Roy 
Sandra Stotesberry 
 
November 18 
Ruby Bishop 
Lillian Davis 
Andrew Rivenbark 
Meghan Herrmann 
 
November 19 
Sharon Brick 
Michael Cole 
Kelly Corell 
Eric Hodell 
Christy Martin 
Holly Scarborough 
Zachary Williams 
John Woods 
 
November 20 
Caden Flowers 
Peyton Stone 
Samuel Swofford 
 
November 21 
Michael Jones 
Amanda Rutledge 
 
November 22 
Bonnie Brown 
Alexandra Hoffman 
Chloe Jackson 
Mikayla Jackson 
Franklin Jackson 
Joseph Lojek 
Ricky Watkins 
 
November 23 
Ethan Decker 
Joseph Furr 
Luke Hutchins 
Kerry Martin 
William Shores 
Leslie Thysell 
 

November 24 
Cynthia Corley 
Wade Dishman 
Mary Beth Johnson 
Elizabeth Sibley 
 
November 25 
Martha Miles 
Gavin Bradley 
Kathryn Lewis 
Chantay Poulsen 
Jill Seal 
Kaiden Koerner 
Nathaniel Young 
 
November 26 
William Crump 
Deborah Getch 
Dustin Munchel 
Debra Taylor 
 
November 27 
Bryan Amsel 
Chad Buchanan 
Karen Moore 
William Rhea 
Jenny Seitz 
Rachel Toon 
 
November 28 
Adan Ahlers 
Elijah Eapen 
Jacob Hobson 
Stuart MacIntyre 
Claudia Nagy 
Tommy Petrey 
Jeffrey Powell 
Jennifer Watson 
 
November 29 
Laurie Cobb 
Steven Honn 
Angie Lawhon 
Raicheal Waterson 
 
November 30 
Susan Browder 
Silvie Leshen 
Ruth Higgins 
Matthew Hill 
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CHIMES articles may be submitted to communication@chesterumc.org.  

  The deadline for submission to the December/January Chimes is Wednesday, November 17. 

 

CHESTER UMC ONLINE RESOURCES 

Website:  www.chesterumc.org 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/ChesterUnitedMethodistChurch/ 

Facebook Closed Group: https://www.facebook.com/groups/ChesterUMC/ 

Daily Email News: Visit http://eepurl.com/blV9Tv to subscribe. 

YouTube: https://www.youtube.com/c/ChesterUMC  

Prayer Chain Email: Submit your name and email address to cumcsecretary@chesterumc.org with 
“Prayer Chain” in the subject line to subscribe. 

CUMC Library Catalog: https://16538.rmwebopac.com (password: CUMC).                                        
Search for titles, peruse our inventory, and much more. POC: Ron Dombrowski (rmachachi@aol.com) 

 

Call the Church Office, 748-6006, for more information.  

Chester United Methodist Church 
12132 Percival Street 
Chester, VA  23831 

mailto:communication@chesterumc.org
http://www.chesterumc.org
https://www.facebook.com/ChesterUnitedMethodistChurch/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/ChesterUMC/
http://eepurl.com/blV9Tv
https://www.youtube.com/c/ChesterUMC
mailto:cumcsecretary@chesterumc.org
https://16538.rmwebopac.com

